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If you are receiving this newsletter 
via regular mail and have an  e-mail 
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newsletter@TSATV.org.  

 
Please also note that having a regis-
tered  e-mail address also gains 
access to the Forum where mem-
bers can exchange ride ideas, ask 
questions, and meet new members. 

August 2015 

Club Meeting 
Thursday, Sept 17 
Elks Club 

6:30  ð  8:00 p.m. 
Dinner available  
at:  5:30 pm 
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 What a wonderful summer we have had this year.  I would like to say it has been 

great seeing so many faces out there on the trails this year and getting to ride with some of 

the most knowledgeable and helpful people around. I feel that I learn something new every 

time I get to go out and ride with these people, so my hat is off to them, and my most sin-

cere gratitude to Stewart, Jeanann, Sammi, Lyle, Dale, Darlene, Jake, Moe, Bruce, and Rob 

to mention a few. 

 The past month has been full of some wonderful rides with the Harlowton poker 

ride in July, where we all got to ride in some of the best weather you could ask for and have 

it all be for a good cause. For those of you who donõt know, the Harlowton poker run bene-

fits the Harlowton Veterans Memorial Wall and allows them to memorialize those veterans 

who died for our country. 

 

 On August 1st we were supposed to meet with the Cody club, but, unfortunately, we 

did not meet up with them until late in the day due to a miscommunication on my part, for 

which I apologize. When we did finally meet up with them, we had a great time chatting and 

riding a couple smaller trails with them. When we got back to the parking area, Rob, Char-

lotte and I decided to do some Geocaching on the way back home. Unfortunately, we did 

not find any, but we have decided that anytime we go on a ride to try to add some Geocach-

ing to the run for some added spice. 

 There was also a meeting of NOHVCC (National Off-Highway Vehicle Conservation 

Council) in mid-August that really helped to open my eyes to the possibilities of the riding 

areas we have and the ones we could have in the future. The meeting was attended by 

Bruce Rierson, Pastor Fred, Bruce Butler, and myself.  We discussed, among many things, 

what we would like to see with the trails that we already have and trails that we could have 

access to in the future. Some of the things we discussed were:  connecting trails and creat- 
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ing loops out of existing one-way trails; facilities at trailheads including camping, bet-

ter parking and restrooms; and better mapping of BLM land among many other things. 

 On Aug 15th Bruce Rierson, Pastor Fred, and myself met up with three mem-

bers of the Magic City 4X4 Club and three USFS Rangers and we spent the day clean-

ing up the switchbacks on Trail 2096. The skid steer did a great job leveling the trail 

out despite having a very rocky environment to work on, and knocking down those 

trees overhanging the trail. While it was a long day and a bit warm, it was  a job well 

done by all. We removed brush, cut down trees, and cleared rocks from the road. Any-

body riding the trail should really enjoy it now.  My thanks to everyone involved. 
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